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SWAFFHAM TOWN COUNCIL
Minutes of the Planning Committee meeting held on Tuesday 26th November 2019 at 4.00pm in the Council Chamber, Town Hall, Swaffham.

Present:


Cllr L Scott (in the Chair)
Councillors:           
Mrs L Beech, Mr P Darby, Mr Edwards, Mr Houghton, Mrs J Skinner
Town Clerk:


Mr R Bishop
Clerical Assistant:

Ms K Furnass
Public:                                    1 (arrived 4.20pm)

1. Apologies for absence


There were no apologies given prior to the meeting

2. Declarations of interest for items on the agenda
There were no declarations of interested noted.
3. To receive and consider any planning related issues from Non Member Councillors 
No issues were raised
4. Minutes: 
The minutes of Tuesday 29th October 2019 were signed by the Chairman as an accurate record of the meeting.

5. Decisions/Information from Breckland Council

5.1 3PL/2019/07713/D Reserved matters application for 175 dwellings, including affordable housing, infrastructure and open spaces following outline application 3PL/2016/0068/O- APPROVED 
6. Planning Applications
6.1 3PL/2019/1283/HOU Erection of new 1.8m brick boundary wall including gated access, 1 Redland Rd. Mr & Mrs Chen. 
OBJECTION with COMMENTS: This is a key approach to the town and is highly visible from the first roundabout. The character of the area is all open and this would be a drastic change to a hard brick screen. It contravenes Swaffham’s Neighbourhood Plan policy HBE5.
6.2 3PL/2019/1335/F Demolition of existing garage and construction of a new dwelling. Vine Cottage, Pleasant Row. Mr & Mrs Swadling.

NO OBJECTIONS with COMMENTS: The Town Council have no objections but wish to comment that the material used should remain in character and match the original.

6.3 3PL/2019/1323/HOU Proposed single storey side extension and bin store, including various internal alterations. Fairmeadow, Norwich Road. Mr & Mrs Lynch.

NO OBJECTION.

7. Late applications at the discretion of the Chairman
No late applications were received.

8. Street lighting in developments
Norfolk County Council & Breckland will not be taking on streetlighting responsibilities for future new developments.

This item will be on the agenda at the next Finance Committee meeting. At this point the Committee were asked for their thoughts on: 1. Should all new developments have streetlighting? 2. Do the Council take on responsibility or leave to the developers?
Many points were discussed including maintenance, input on design, limited lighting, outside management. Now that the Neighbourhood Plan was in place the Council would hope to be involved and have a greater input at  planning stage. 
It was proposed in principle that New developments should have minimum streetlighting. 
It was agreed in principle that New developments should have minimum streetlighting. 

9. Next meeting: Tuesday 17th December  2019. 
Meeting Closed 4.55pm


Chairman………………………….
Initials……………………


